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30th Anniversary Garden Party
Tim Scott-Saunders

On a quintessentially English summer’s afternoon Brian and Rachel very
generously allowed their superb home to be the setting for this important
milestone in our Trust’s history.

Clearly there had been an enormous amount of planning and very hard work by
many people, led by Linda Ellis, to ensure it was a very successful event. From
the car parking on the front lawn to the welcome on entry, there was a very
pleasant feeling. On the huge
rear lawn there were open tents
affording ample shade from the
hot sun, with plenty of seating
with interesting conversations
helped by Pimm’s to drink (my
first). A superb instrumental
band helped to make this a jolly
show.

The Chelsea Flower Show
pond, suitably restored, was the
site for fishing for drunken ducks. Having fished many out with one of the nets
provided (until the net fell off its pole) then added up the numbers written on
their bottoms, checked at great length by helpful and enthusiastic Boy Scouts, it
was then discovered phase two was to hook them out, count each duck, all
achieved using devilish acumen!

My next event was Welly-Throwing. Being my first attempt I nearly decapitated
an unsuspecting lady seated obliviously nearby. This action could actually be

used to quell riots as a cheaper alternative to
water-cannon in these austere times,
methinks! There was also a Treasure Hunt
and the chance to play croquet.

Tables groaning with tempting sandwiches
petite bouch•e, savouries of many varieties
soon vanished. This is where I invented the
cucumber scone – scrumptious! On another
table sat – in a ‘Midsomer Murders’ setting
– a huge knife, beside a stunning cake. This
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had been expertly crafted with models showing The Gates, Crossing Cottage,
Railway Museum, Maritime Museum andJames Stevens No.14. The fruit cake
was delicious, as was the accompanying cup of tea.

Having been instructed to dress up, I was thankful to
be wearing my panama hat, as it was so hot throughout
the afternoon. The ladies wore very interesting and
suitable headwear, though all were upstaged by
Rachel’s oriental jacket.

It was also Brian’s birthday, so a surprise barbecue
followed, with his family working hard to make it a
great success.

The next morning a large team of Trust members turned
up to give Brian and Rachel back their home. This sort
of team effort is, of course, one of the strengths of our
Trust!

(Editor’s Note: Please take a look at the range of memories
of this excellent event as portrayed in the centre pages of this
edition.)

Membership Report
Jenny Gilkes

At the time of writing, we have 237 members which is 10 up on this time last
year. Let’s hope that we can reach 300 -plus this year: do encourage your friends.
We have three museums andJames Stevens No.14, talks in the winter and
outings in the summer months as well as weekly coffee mornings, not forgetting
this interesting newsletter three times a year.

For those of you who are not yet members, a membership form can be obtained
at the Crossings Cottage on a Tuesday morning or by telephoning me on 01255
673907 and I will send you one. If you have not renewed your membership, this
will be your last newsletter, so don’t miss out. There is a reminder slip enclosed
with this edition which will tell you if you haven’t paid.

A plea: there are many membership cards at the cottage waiting to be collected.
If you can’t get there on a Tuesday morning, perhaps you know a member who
can pick it up for you. Many thanks in anticipation!
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Up the garden path with Jenny Royce

The poet Robert Browning wrote:

“Oh, to be in England,
Now that April’s there, … ”

and I would add“… May, June and July”.

I am not sure I could live abroad in a hot country; I feel sure after less than a
month I would be longing for an April shower, the smell of new-mown grass
and the sound of the cuckoo.

We have moved seamlessly from a warm spring to summer with frothy cow
parsley along the hedgerows followed by creamy
elderflowers. Frothy cow parsley and feathery
fennel were used to great effect in several of the
show gardens at the RHS Chelsea Flower Show
in May which illustrates that flowers are not the
only plants you can  use in a garden. Try growing
somelollo rosso lettuces in a border rather than
the veggie plot.

The cottage garden has taken on its Joseph’s coat
of many colours as the four herbaceous beds burst with colourful plants through
the summer months.

We have had blackbirds nesting in the shrubs alongside the cottage wall and they
were not fazed by the nearby musicians and the hundreds of visitors to the Spring
Fayre in May. I anxiously checked the nest the following Tuesday morning and

a beady eye stared back at me, so I
was happy to see they had not
abandoned the nest after a very noisy
Saturday.

The BBC’sSpringwatch programme
was based at our local RSPB reserve
at Minsmere in Suffolk. Anyone who
has been there will know how rich a

variety of bird life can be seen there. The centre is expecting larger visitor
numbers as its profile is raised following the TV programme. I visited the
Pensthorpe reserve in Norfolk four years ago when the Springwatch filming was
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taking place there, with miles and miles of cables snaking
along every path from the outside broadcast village to the
various hides. So, from various Norfolk paths back to an
Essex path at the cottage garden, and a picture of Bert on path
sweeping, weeding and edging duties.

From the Chairman
Tony Barrett

This year the Trust celebrates the 30th anniversary of its founding. By the time
you read these notes, members will have celebrated the occasion with a garden
party hosted by my predecessor Rachel Baldwin. This is my opportunity to pay
tribute to Rachel, and her partner Brian Jennings, for the immense amount of
work, time and effort that they have devoted to the Trust in recent years.
Fortunately, both for the Trust and me, they are not retiring – just doing different
things but it is essential that the burden of running the Trust and its activities
should be more equally shared.

The Trust has about 300 members and yet manages to operate three museums,
tends the lovely crossing-keeper’s garden, and arranges a full programme of
events both summer and winter, as well as owning and runningJames Stevens
No.14, the oldest motorised lifeboat in the world.

As your chairman, I seek the help of each member: can you give an afternoon
to steward at the Maritime Museum? Can you occasionally make
coffee/tea on a Tuesday morning at the crossing-keeper’s garden?
Can you help prepare the garden for our own major events held
there?  If you can then give me a ring on 01255 674678. Let us have
it as our aim that we become more committed, and that we increase
our membership to assure the future of our Trust.

From the Editor
David Wicks

I am grateful both to Martin Leech and Ann Gladwell for the superb variety (and
number) of beautiful photographs illustrating the local events in this edition of
the Trust’s newsletter. We can look forward to more contributions from them in
the autumn. The deadline for contributions to the autumn edition is Saturday, 13
September. I would ask yet again for material to be given or sent to me as digital
copy – or, at the very least, in clearly typed output from a word-processor.
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Outing to Gainsborough’s House, Sudbury, Suffolk
Jean Budd

A group of us set off from the Cottage by car for an
afternoon’s visit to Gainsborough’s beautiful house in
Sudbury. The house, of late medieval origins (as
evidenced by an exposed panel of wattle and daub in an
upper room and sloping, heavy timber-framed doorways)
was bought by the artist's father in 1722. He remodelled
it with the addition of an elegant, brick façade and it now
houses a magnificent collection of portraits and
landscapes by Thomas Gainsborough, as well as special
exhibitions by other artists, namely John Lewis and Richard Wilson.

Our visit began with an excellent talk given by a guide who detailed
Gainsborough's early life as one of nine children, having been born there in 1727.

We learnt that, as a 13-year-old, he was sent
to London to pursue a career as an artist, which
then took him on to Ipswich, Bath and back to
London with, by then, his own family.
However, he never lost his connection to
Sudbury. In fact, although he made his living
and fame by portrait painting, we heard that
his true love was for landscapes and an
obituary in 1788 noted that “Nature was his
teacher and the woods of Suffolk his academy”.

Our guide explained how important old masters’ paintings were to Gainsborough
and one of the rooms held a changing display of paintings, prints and drawings
by him as he copied and even altered the works of these painters. The centrepiece
was his unfinished copy of Rubens’Descent from the Cross which later this year
will be going to Brussels before being exhibited at the Royal Academy in its
exhibitionRubens and his Legacy.

Another delight was the beautiful garden at the back of the house which was
filled only with plants available in Gainsborough's lifetime. The main focus was
a venerable mulberry tree, reputed to be over 400 years old. Other highlights
were the quince and medlar trees and the lovely shrub roses.

What a splendid afternoon our group had, made even more so when our guide
let slip that it was the very first talk she had ever given!
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Grange Barn and Paycocke’s House, Coggeshall
Julia Vezza

On an afternoon of clouds, rain
and sun, our group of 19 met at
Grange Barn, one of Europe’s
oldest timber-framed buildings. It
is amazing and awe-inspiring
with a cathedral-like grandeur,
built on a remarkable scale in the
13th Century by monks from
Coggeshall Abbey (which is sadly
no more).

We had an interesting and humorous introductory talk on the history of the Barn.
There were fascinating photographs of it before it became derelict, when it was
derelict and its ‘just-in-time’ rescue from demolition. It has now been sensitively
restored and is lovingly cared for. On the day we went, white bunting criss-

crossed the interior and somewhat spoilt the
sense of space, it turned out the Barn had been
hired out for a wedding and the bunting should
have been taken down.

There were some handsome old farm wagons
and a large ancient threshing machine which
had been built in Aberdeen, sent by train to
Colchester and then pulled by four horses to
Coggeshall. We were amused by two roughly-
hewn holes cut in the barn doors allowing cats
in and out to catch the rats, thus protecting the

stored grain. My husband and I had optimistically arrived early with a picnic,
and we discovered a fascinating exhibition by a local woodcarver in a separate
small building. On display were examples of the work of Bryan Saunders
1893–1973 and the tools from his
workshop, which were an unexpected,
delightful extra pleasure.

We then walked ten minutes to the very
handsome and imposing Paycocke’s
House built in 1509 and now owned by
the National Trust. Before exploring the
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building we were given an informative introduction to its history: the house was
built by Thomas Paycocke to show off his status and wealth. He was a self-made
man in the cloth industry and his crest shows two ermine
tails, which symbolise cleanliness and was used as a
mark on the cloth he produced. The crest is also to be
seen carved in the beams, over the fireplaces and
elsewhere in the house. The Paycocke family failed to
have sons so the house came into the Buxton family,
who were also clothiers. Hard times came to the wool
industry which dwindled as did the fortunes of the
Paycocke and Buxton families. In 1891 the house was
saved from demolition by Charles Pudney, a builder,
who then sold it back to a member of the same Buxton
family. Restoration commenced, with the help of cousin
Conrad Noel, later to be known as ‘The Red Vicar of
Thaxted’. Conrad Noel’s wife, Miriam, was responsible
for designing the delightful garden.

There was a copy of an amusing letter on display, written by Conrad Noel to
Buxton, explaining why there had been a delay in the restoration work.
Apparently Noel had been unwell and his wife suggested some exercise might
help, and he should scythe the lawn. In doing so, he severely damaged his back
and was bedridden for a month and forced to see a specialist. On finally
recovering, he discovered the specialist he had seen had committed suicide. His
wife told him, “No grass cutting ever again”!

The house itself has an intimate family feeling.
The rooms are quite small but have a grandeur
to them due to the wooden panelling and
intricate carving on the beams. Gustav Holst,
the composer, who was a friend of Noel, was
a visitor to the house, along with his daughter
Imogen, and there are some photographs of
c h a r m i n g

watercolours made by Imogen of Paycocke’s.

After the tour, we dispersed around the house
and garden, enjoying all that they had to offer,
purchasing plants and indulging in tea and cakes
before heading home.

Paycocke family's
ermine symbol

Imogen Holst
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Railway Museum
Tony Barrett

As promised in the spring newsletter, the work outlined in those notes has been
completed and Trevor Bright and I are already planning ahead for 2015. We have
been able to enhance our static display of Frinton Station as it wasc.1955, but
will make no more changes
to that display until the
models of the buildings are
available; once these are
made we shall be able to
achieve greater accuracy.
Our collection of tickets
and passes, both old and
current, continues to grow
but the proposed collection of British postage stamps reflecting trains and stations
has not made progress – surely there is at least one member who could help us
in this area.  All we need now for 2014, though, is good weather and lots of
visitors. Don't think that just because you came to the Museum last year, you
will be bored if you visit again – the displays are quite different every year, so
there is always much to see.

A note from Tim Scott-Saunders

I have been asked by members of the Trust who
visited me on their recent tour of Walton Open
Gardens to include this information in this edition
of the newsletter.

The ‘unknown plant’ we were discussing is
Tragopogon Minor, meaning, in Greek, Goat’s
Beard, due to the appearance of its seed capsules.

It is related to salsify (Tragopogon Porrifolius), the
latter part of its name being Latin for leek-leaved.
(The Romans, having conquered Greece,
incorporated all that was better than Roman into their
culture. Hence the mixture of Latin and Greek in
botany.)
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Spring Fayre
Ann Gladwell

Another Spring Fayre, and another reason for saying well done to all the helpers.
Yet again, our net profit exceeded the £2000 target, and more than made up for
the slightly disappointing financial result at the Autumn Fayre last year.

A lovely warm Saturday contributed to increased numbers through the gate, to
enjoy the atmosphere, spend money and visit the museums. I think the ladies on
the tea stall can attest to that fact, as they were rushed off their feet, trying to
meet demand!

An added attraction this year was provided by Tony Goldsmith, who was talking
about fishing nets and showing us how they are made. Also, as part of the ‘Frinton
in Bloom’ campaign, led by David Foster, some students from Tendring

Technology College once again displayed
a scaled-down, working car that had been
made from recycled materials in the
school’s workshops. Extra attractions like
these serve to draw more people in, and
widen the breadth and interest of what we
have to offer the general public.

A special thank you to the local lady who
once again offered a week’s holiday in her

caravan, as one of the raffle prizes. This was matched by another generous offer
from a Trust member – of a week’s free rental of a Frinton beach hut. Both prizes
proved extremely popular, and served to boost the takings on the raffle table to
our highest level yet. So, I must take this opportunity to emphasise that such
prizes really sell tickets. The first lady mentioned cannot offer the caravan next
year, as she is selling it, and it would be unfair to expect the second lady to offer
her beach hut again. So, please, please, consider what you could offer along these
lines. Or you could, perhaps, offer a talent or skill for a morning or a couple of
hours. You’d be surprised how popular these sorts of prizes are. I’m glad to say
that there have already been two interesting offers from Trust members, which
for the present must remain a secret!

I would not, however, wish to denigrate the very real and ongoing support of
certain local businesses, boosted this year by our new chairman, Tony Barrett,
who took it upon himself to go out into the community and approach new
potential donors, to add to our already generous sponsors. Particularly popular
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were the vouchers to spend in local businesses. So, here is a list of all those lovely
people whose businesses we hope you will continue to use, especially if you
wish to see them continue trading in these commercially difficult times:The Lock
& Barrell pub;Harwoods store;Caxton Books & Gallery; Number 42(all sorts
of objets d’art); Wright’s the Butchers; Gordon’s Fruit & Veg Stall in Walton
Market;Fleurette the florist, andFrinton Fine Wines & Deli.

You may be surprised that I have not mentionedFrinton Leather Goods, which
have supported us for several years. They did indeed donate some goods, but a
special thank you is due to them for their super support which must soon cease,
as the proprietor, Mrs Whitehouse, is about to retire. Thank you, Mrs Whitehouse;
we all wish you a very happy
retirement.

The plants, bric-a-brac, cakes &
preserves, tombola and raffle stalls
brought in the lion’s share of the
money, but sadly the cakes &
preserves stall could have sold out
three times over, if only there had been
more cakes to sell! One lady who usually bakes lots of cakes is going through a
period of ill-health, and was unable to contribute this time. This left it up to five
people to do all the rest of the baking! I urge you, please, to consider making or
baking – sweet or savoury – it doesn’t matter. All will be gratefully received.

One particular member (she knows who she is), does not have time to devote
herself to doing more things for the Trust, so saves up all types of jars and bottles
for the tombola. I think she broke the record this time as I’m sure there were
about 20 items in her goody bag!  Please consider saving useful items over the
coming months as this lady does –  every little helps!

A lot of my report seems to concern what we need for the future, as much as
what we have achieved in the past. Sorry about this, but we can’t afford to rest
on our laurels. So, give yourself a hearty pat on the back if you helped in any
way to achieve that splendid result at the Spring Fayre (and that includes

members who just turned up and
spent money). Keep that impetus
going for the Autumn Fayre in
October, and please continue to
come up with new ideas to boost
interest as well as revenue. My
thanks again to all of you.
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The Last Year of Peace – 1938
Roger Kennell

The notes taken from the council minute book has now reached a meeting held
during December 1938. The Fire Brigade Hon. Captain recommended to the
council that the existing brass helmets presently in use, should be replaced with
a non-conducting type. The Captain reported that there was now an increasing
risk of electrical contact, and that a suitable helmet would cost 28/6d each (28
shillings and 6 pence) – £1.42 in our current currency. The council gave its
approval of the Captain’s recommendation and it was adopted. The firemen were
allowed to retain their brass helmets as their own property.

At Walton-on-the-Naze, the council surveyor reported that their lorry which had
been purchased in 1930 was in need of replacement. He recommended that the
new purchase should be a combined lorry-and-tractor unit. This would serve the
purpose of a lorry, and as a tractor for haulage. The special requirement was for
hauling the gang mowers for cutting the grass. The surveyor had obtained
quotations for different makes of vehicles, and eventually the council agreed to
acquire a Bedford 6-cylinder, 26.3 hp vehicle to be purchased locally for the sum
of £311/10/0d (311 pounds and 10 shillings).

The council received as a gift, a framed photograph from Councillor Hayne, of
a token which was used many years ago in paying persons engaged in copperas
gathering on the shore at Frinton. Councillor Hayne was preparing a similar
photograph of a Walton token which he would also present to the council.
(Editor’s note: the Trust has real copperas tokens amongst its artefacts.)

The Frinton Railway Gates were causing problems to motorists at night, the
warning given by the red lamps affixed to the gates
being inadequate. It was agreed that the Clerk would
communicate with the London and North Eastern
Railway regarding this matter.

The Air-Raid Precautions (ARP) committee had a
full agenda. The overall roles were obviously
evolving as the organisation, training and control of
wardens had been handed over to the police from
the Hon. ARP Officer. The Clacton Wardens were
unhappy about this transfer of control to the police,
and had sent a letter to the Clerk, but it was decided
to take no action.
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The Hon. ARP Officer reported that 76 First Aid volunteers had now qualified
for the St. John Ambulance certificate, but that about 20 more were still required.
A further supply of gas masks had been received to complete the issue to the
public and their cartons were expected shortly. It was therefore decided to wait
and issue both items together.

It had been identified that a good supply of sandbags would be required in the
event of hostilities, and an order for 40,000 had been forwarded to the County
ARP Officer the previous August, though none had so far been received.  It was
agreed to press for the supply of these sandbags. The County had since informed
the council that a supply would be based on a scale of three sandbags per head
of population. The Anti-Gas Courses would be re-started in January 1939, and
when the police organisation was ready, they would then make all the
arrangements.

An error in transcribing the council minute book unfortunately appeared in the
last issue of the newsletter. In the list of licences issued to dairies to sell graded
milk, R. H. Walsh, should read as R. H. Wash, of Blue House Farm Dairy. The
writer is grateful to Mrs Christine Tovey in pointing out the error.

The Richard Stone Diaries – Tragedy strikes again …
… and strange happenings in a graveyard

John Button

It is 1821 and the Stones are the still the subject of local gossip and Richard, as
a pillar of St Michael’s Church, Kirby-le-Soken and a leading figure in local
administration, is clearly a very worried man. Insinuations are circulating of an
improper relationship between him and one Martha Wapling, who came to
Willow Farm as housekeeper in 1817 to look after the children on the death of
his first wife. The couple try to put on a brave face socially with friends and
relatives, but the strain proves too much for Mrs Stone, who may be facing a far
deeper personal problem.

Jany 11: Mr Blowers and 2 sons Mr Gabitis(a schoolmaster at Great Holland)
Wives & Daughters to dine Mr W Barnard in the evening, very comfortable till
after supper (she wrong etc ever)

The Barnards at Walton Hall are still at the apex of local society, though they
are actually facing bankruptcy and their social approval still counts for much, as
Stone realises.
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Jany 17: My Mrs S(tone) so so I very uncomfortable

Jany 19: Went to Tea at Frinton Hall(his father’s house)  Mrs S very grubby

XXX  Saw Mrs M(artin) L(ott) the same as ever only in a certain way - hope all
right

Readers of the last newsletter will recall that Martha Wapling had married a
certain Mr Lott less than two weeks previously. The cryptic entry, marked in the
diary with three crosses for its significance, unfortunately tells us little about
Richard’s feelings for Martha - but we are left with a sense of unease. Then
suddenly the earth seems to open at his feet.

Jany 28: Mrs Stone very Ill had Osmond

Jany 29: D(itt)o worse

Feb 1: Sent Ja(me)s. Anniss to Colchester for Dr Mackintosh for Mrs Stone
Very little hopes if not relieved in a short time she would not survive 24 hours

Feb 2: My Dear Wife expired ------------

Feb 5: Began to Plow for Pease in Little Edwards

Tragedy strikes with awful suddenness and within a week of being taken ill,
Stone’s second wife is dead. Reading between the lines, one suspects that Mrs
Stone may have known that her days were numbered – as did possibly her family,
the Blowers and the Hubbards. Again the Anniss family make an appearance.
They were land owners in Upper Kirby Street and Stone’s neighbours (Richard’s
brother William had married into the family); like others at a similar social level
they were facing dire straits financially at the time.

Feb 9: My Dear Wife Burried(sic) in the Vault prepared for & with her first
husband Harman

Mr Francis read the Settlement between Mrs Stone & me which gives £600 to
be divided share & share alike between her 3 Sisters & £100 to her Niece
Rebecca H(arman) Blowers & the remainder to come to me  with all the Estate
Whatsoever & Wheresoever

The funeral takes place at St Osyth, where Mrs Stone had several properties, and
it is interesting to note that she is interred with Harman, ‘her first husband’. It
suggests that she had been married to a Mr Harman before Mr Hubbard. Note
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especially the niece’s name, Rebecca Harman Blowers. Incidentally, Rebecca,
possibly the daughter of his close friend, William Blowers, was destined to
become the third Mrs Stone. It would be interesting to sort out the Blowers –
Hubbard – Harman family trees: they are intriguingly intertwined, but there is
insufficient evidence in the diaries to establish the exact relationship between
the branches.

Then comes this bizarre entry – as though there hadn’t been enough tribulation
already:

Feb 18: Joseph Webster(a relative by marriage living in St Osyth) came – he
informed me somebody had attempted to open the Vault where Mrs Stone is
buried  Desired him to make all possible inquirings about it

There are no further developments to this strange and disturbing event and one
can only speculate as to its
significance. I’m not aware of any
record of stealing freshly-interred
bodies for the purpose of selling them
for medical dissection in the area at
this time, the activities of the so called
‘resurrection men’. It may have been
a half-hearted attempt by one of the
late Mrs Stone’s disgruntled debtors
to hit back at Stone himself; it will be

remembered that our man recently had been highly effective in securing the
repayment of the many sums owed to Mrs Stone – even to the extent of having
Squire Weeley consigned to Chelmsford jail.

Oct 1:  Martin Lott came to Greys farm(Stone’s other farm at Kirby) with Wife
etc  to give him per week and house rent & run of a pig 12 (s)

Stone is anxious to lay the whole embarrassing business to rest (whatever the
rights or wrongs of the case may have been) and provides the Lotts with a
rent-free cottage and a pig.

The diaries with their wealth of information on the social life of the early 19th
Century should prove a useful field of research for family history enthusiasts.
Through the kind offices of Mr Tony Haig-Thomas, I have recently had
interesting correspondence with Mr Fred Barton in New Zealand, whose direct
ancestors farmed Horsey Island. They are frequently mentioned by Stone and
the two families were, in fact, related by marriage.
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Apologies

Our apologies to Trust member David Neame. The second part of his article
concerning Signal Stations in the Napoleonic Wars has been delayed until the
autumn edition of this newsletter.

What’s on & Where?

FRINTON CROSSING COTTAGE: Tuesday coffee mornings continue weekly
through the summer from 10am to noon until 7 October with a plant & produce
stall. Bring your friends to see Frinton’s two museums and archives. The Railway
Museum is in the former Crossing Keeper’s Hut.

WALTON MARITIME MUSEUM, East Terrace: opens daily to 30 September,
2pm to 4pm for the summer exhibition which features ‘Walton at War’ Part 1,
1814 (Napoleonic War), 1914 (First World War), 1939 (Second World War).

Saturday, 13 September & Sunday, 14 September: National Open House
Museum Weekend. Both our CROSSING COTTAGE MUSEUM and FRINTON
RAILWAY MUSEUM will be open on these dates; Saturday 10am - 4pm &
Sunday 2pm - 4pm together with WALTON MARITIME MUSEUM: open 2pm
- 4pm on both days as usual.

Tuesday, 30 September:WALTON MARITIME MUSEUM closes.

Tuesday, 7 October: OurWinter Social Evening Programme commences with
an illustrated talk by Brian Blackler onSilk Postcardssent back from the front
line during the First World War, together with general information on social
conditions of the time.
Venue: FRINTON METHODIST CHURCH HALL at 7.30pm. Admission £2
members, £3 non-members.

Saturday, 11 October: Apple Day/Autumn Fayre at FRINTON CROSSING
COTTAGE, 10.30am-2.30pm. Please support the Trust for our main autumn
fundraising event: plants, produce, cakes, preserves, bric-a-brac, books, toiletries
and jewellery required.
Contact Ann Gladwell on 01255 852914 for more information or to arrange
collection. We look forward to seeing you there.

Tuesday, 21 October: Winter Coffee Mornings commence, on the third Tuesday
of every month at FRINTON CROSSING COTTAGE, 10am to noon until Easter
2015.



Tuesday, 4 November: Another popular return visit by Jim Lawrence, one of the
few remaining bargemen of Brightlingsea, with more illustrated stories of his
fascinating life aboard Thames barges with this talk entitled‘It wasn’t always
Summer’.
Venue: FRINTON METHODIST CHURCH HALL at 7.30pm. Admission £2
members, £3 non-members.

Tuesday, 2 December: Our Christmas Social Evening commences with a
powerpoint presentation of Walton and Frinton seaside photosc.1900, copied from
top-quality glass-plate photographs recently passed to us by Trust member Bob
Gilkes. They show Victorians & Edwardians enjoying themselves at the seaside.
This will be followed by our Christmas supper, so please bring a plate of food to
share as usual.
Venue : FRINTON METHODIST CHURCH HALL at 7.30pm.

Tuesday 16 December: Christmas Mince Pies & Coffee Morning at FRINTON
CROSSING COTTAGE 10am-noon.

Thursday, 1 January 2015: New Year’s Day Walk led by Jerry & Hilary Russell.
Meet at the CROSSING COTTAGE at 11am, followed by mulled wine and shared
food back at the Cottage, Frinton.

Our Social Evening Talks will continue in 2015 as usual on the first Tuesday of
every month from February – April. Details will be available in our next Newsletter.

Ask your friends to join the Trust!
For further information about the Trust, contact the Secretary,

 Brian Jennings on 01255 861440 or email: secretary@fwheritage.co.uk

Visit us on www.fwheritage.co.uk
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